

The Los Angeles Buddhist Union

洛杉磯佛教聯合會 7833 Emerson Place, Rosemead, CA 91770 USA Tel: (626) 280-1213

Congratulatory Message

April 1, 2012

Dear venerables and distinguished guests,

On behalf of the Los Angeles Buddhist Union, I express my gratitude to the organizing committee of the United Nations Day of Vesak (UNDV) celebration and seminar to discuss "The Buddhist Perspective of the Buddha's Enlightenment for the Well-Being of Humanity."

The teaching of the Buddha value wisdom and compassion, and it teaches people to develop the understanding of consequences of our actions, respect for others, and care for the environment. It also teaches us to apply the teaching towards proper results. By practicing loving-kindness, we can promote peaceful co-existence. We see the growing imbalance and spiritual needs of the 21st century.

I wish the noble efforts of the UNDV organizing committee to develop awareness of our responsibility and contribution to be successful.

May the message of the Buddha reach all beings throughout the universe.

Godakalana Gunaratana

Bhante Chao Chu

President, Los Angeles Buddhist Union

INCORPORATED IN THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA AS A NON-PROFIT, TAX-EXEMPT ORGANIZATION FOR RELIGIOUS, EDUCATIONAL, AND CHARITABLE PURPOSES